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President: Art Pelka
(818) 341-7194

Vice President: Carl Stromberg
(818) 700-1837

Secretary: John Dyer
(818) 340-2772

VALLEY FLYERS REGULAR MEETING:

ALEN

RADIO CONTROL

Program Chairman: Jim Bradley
(818) 888-7638

Membership Chairman: Mike Wright
(805) 252-9126

Treasurer: Ron McClave
(818) 882-0510
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Events Director: Gene Sidwell
(213) 465-5836

4TH TUESDAY OF EVERY MONTH - 7:10 P.M.
ENCINO COMMUNITY CENTER
4935 BALBOA BLVD., ENCINO, CA



» PRESIDENTS
MESSAGE

For openers I'm going to take the opportunity to thank certizin
members for volunteering their services in the following capacity
SAFETY COMMITTEE

Mark Schwartz

Mark Broadnax

David Rocca
NOMINATION COMMITTEE

Ken Tyler

Marv Zauss

Ken Turner

Marty Mallow
CLUB CUSTODIAN

Willie Gardener
Also a special thanks to VICK MARTIN and MARV ZAUSS fe-
installing the field bulletin boxes. The services of these members a <
greatly appreciated by the Board of Directors as it is virtuaily
impossible for the board members to actively serve in all of the club
activities, The success of our club is dependent on the active
participation of the total membership.

Our guest speaker for the next general meeting (August 25th) will
be Mr. Jim Andervich from the Los Angeles Department of Recreation
and Parks. Mr. Andervich serves in the capacity of Mid Valley
District Recreation Supervisor. The subject of his talk will be the
flying fields safety problems. He will also speak on the city’s position
on the fieldr emaining operational. This talk should be quite
informative.

There will be a limited question and answer period following Mr.
Andervich ’s talk. I will not allow the this time to be turned into a
debate between the club and the city. If you are interested in getiing
first hand information about the status of our flying field please
attend this meeting. It would be to our advantage to show the City
how truly concerned we are about safe flying operations at our field.

The closed issue of the signs prohibiting flight over the golf
course is back open again as the sign on the South taxi strip was
removed and cannot be located. Remember pilots our biggest ener
can be ourselves.

ART PELKA

THE
END



THE SAN FERNANDO VALLEY RADIO
CONTROL FLYERS
BOARD OF DIRECTORS

Ciub President Art Pelka
cafled the meeting to order at
the home of Jim Bradiey.
Those in attendance were: Art
Petka, Car{ Stronberg, Mike
Wright, Gene Sidwell, Pat
Baner, Jim Bradiey, and Vick
Martin,

Officers Reports:

President: - Art mentioned
that one of our sighs
prohibiting flight over the goif
COurse was missing. The sign
was located on the South side
taxi-way. [t was suggested
that we use concrete footings
hext time. Art then read a
fetter that he was sernding to
v Andervich of the
hocreation and Parks
Department. The subject of
the letter was the
establishment of a buffer
Zone around the fieid and
access over the irrigation
ditches. Copies of the letter
were sent to Wanda, Corps. of
Engineers, and Bud VonCleff,
Valley Sod. Mr. Von Cleff

called Art Eexpressing
extreme concern over the
timing of changes. Art

mentioned to him the need for
both organizations to work
togerher on mutal needs. Gene
Sidwell volunteered to bring
Mmore pressure o bear on
efected officials ¥ it is
necessary. The difficulty of
geiting and maintaining a paid
or voluntary person to act as
security for the Field was
discussed. Doubt was
expressed as to the ability of
the ciub to maintain an
effective security presence ar
14 field, The topic was
tauvled. Art will not be able to
attend the General Meeting
and will have Carl Stronberg
lead the meeting. A vore was
taken and passed authorizing
Art to buy shelves for our

MEETING
JULYT14 1987

Storage room. insurance rider
for Valley Sod and for the
City has been paid for and
sent off by John Dyer. Mail
Boxes for the field have been
prepared and a volunteer is
needed to mount them. A
nominating committee is
needed now 1o recruit
members to run for the Board
of Directors at the end of this
Vear. Car! Stronberg will
chair the commitiee. The next
Board Meeting will be at Carl
Stronbergs house. A letter
regarding food service from
Woodley Ciub House, Inc. was
read. It mentioned thar we
would ger 15% of the gross.
This service was selected for
the October Z24th and Z25th
Ducted Fan Event. The last
Fun Fly went off without a
hitch. Marc Broadnax was the
C.D.
Membership Chairman

Mike discussed the new
membership package. We
need to have all members to
brovide us with their AMA
numbers to the club
Membership Chairman. The
names of the individuals who
do not have their AMA
numbers on fite will be
published in the newsletter.
Program Director

Jim reported on the snack
bar.

Events Director

Gene Sidwell gave a report
on Formula One racers (I75+
mph). August 22 & 23rd will
be the next Formuia One
contest. A CD. is needed for
this event. A swap meet is
scheduied for Qctober 1ith. A
Scal incomtest and Bar-8-Que
will be held November 1st.

Treasurer
The T reasurer will  be
responsible for paving EZ

Sotftrage each month. NO

FLAMMABLE LIQUIDS wili be
affowed in the storage ched,
Misc. information

Tony Narccarto went to the
Faris Air Show., We will try to
recruit him to speak af our
next generai meeting. Mike
Wright will ask him,

The meeting was called 1o a
close ar 2:50pm.




SAN FERNANDO VALLEY R/C FLYERS GENERAIL
MEETING July 28, 1987

The meeting was called to order at 7:40p.amn.
by Vice-President Carl Stronberg. Carl led the
membership in the Pledge of Allegiance. Carl
ithen asked all new members and guests io
mtroduce themselves,

OFFICERS REPORT

Vice-President - Cari mentioned that the sign
prohibiting flights over the golf couwrse was
removed forin the field Anyone who ight
have any information leading to its recovery is
asked 1o contact any member cof the Board.

Ari would like a commitiee to investigaie
field security. Members of the comimittee are
Mark Schwartz, Marc Broadnax, and David
Rocca.

The storage facility is now available; but the
club needs a custodian 10 maintain it. Wilie
Gardner wvolmteered. Anybody with ciub
squipment is asked to wrn the equipment in to
Willie. Please see him tor arrangemenis.

The new field committee, chawed by Ken
Turner, recommunended that a new committee
be formed to approach Rockwell international
for possible use of an area on their Santa
Susana Plant. John Dyer will atiempt o find out
who the committee shoukd contact.

A new commitiee was formed to recruit new
officers for next years Board of Directors. the
committee consists of: Ken Tyler, Ken Turner,
Marv Zauss, Cari Stronberg, and Marty Maillow.

Treasurer - Ron was not present.

Secretary’s Report - John annocunced that he
has made all the necessary applications for
nmsurance to cover Valey Sod and the
Department of Recreation and Parks. He has
ifeceived an insurance certificate for the City,
but has not yet received one for Valiey Sod.
He will alko bring szome handouis for the
membership that expiains various aspects of
our insurance.

Membership Chairman - Mike announced that all
members of the Valley Flyers are required to
be members of the AMA. If you are a member
of the Valley Flyers, but are not a member of
the AMA please see Mike. Mike still does not
have everyone's AMA number. A motion was
made and passed requiring that applicants for
membership in the Valley Flyers provide proof
of membership in the AMA prior to the
application being accepied. It 8 suggested
that members bring theirr AMA card with them
when they pay their dues. Applications by maii
may not be accepted.

Vick Martin - Vick suggested that the club
consider a position for Club Historian. He also
asked for articles to put into the newsletter.

Events Director - Gene mentioned the
upcoming Formula | event on August 22 8 23rd
that is co-sponsored by the Valley Flyers.

Program Director - Tony Narccato from T & A
Hobbies will be presenting a shide show for

tonights entertainment. The show wiill be on his
recent trip to the Paris Air Show.

Marc Broadnax - Marc toid the membersihip
about the Fun Fly that he ran as C.I. Goosdd . lnh
Marc!

NEW BUSINESS

Show and Tell - Tony Mac Lane showerd his
193€ Dal Are which he built for Raiph Council
Ralph also asked for heljy 10 cover the model,

Goof Bow! Award

- The Goof Bowl award went to Carl Sironberg
for not flying his ducted fan. The aircrafi was
flying itself up their no thanks to Carl. Carl was
fortunate to regain control of the awrcraft
before it decided to land itsslf.

Guest Speaker

Our guest speaker was Tony Narccatoof T &
A Hobbies. He spoke aboui his recent irip to
the Paris Ar Show. He aleo spoke about the
Reno Air Races.
The meeting was called at 9:45p.n.

st




MEMBERSHIP

We have no record of AMA membership for the following club
members.

TED ARMNO MICHAEL ESTRADA
CARY CHARLIN DAVID GRANT
RICK CINCIS RICHARD HOMEL

CHUCK COLLINGWOOD ROBERT Mc¢KELVEY
PIERRE MZDASSAN DAN MINTZER

DIANE NELSON MICHAEL NEMETZ
ARTHUR POLGIS BUDHI PRAJOGI
DAVID ROCCA GERALD ROSENBERG
MORTON ROSENTHAL  TREVOR WILSON
ALEX SORBIN

Please contact me at the club meeting or call me at
(805)2529126 and give me your AMA membership number.

FATAL ACCIDENT

As we prepare to go to press, we learn of a fatal accident
involving a midair collision between a hang glider and a radioc
control slope soaring glider. The accident occurred at the Devil's
Dyke site at the South Downs in Sussex on Sunday afterncon the
10th of May and the collision resulted in the death of the hang
ghider ptlot. At the time of writing no further comfirmed details
are known, The CAA are investigating and the SMAE and British
Hang Gliding assoctation are assisting with the investigations.

This accident happened in Europe, but this is the reason we
insist that you have AMA membership insurance.
Also remember to stay away from the golf course and that we
havea 200 ft hight limit.

Mike wright
Membership Chairman



I~ EVENT DIRECTOR =1

If this news letter arrives on time then this weekend (Aug 25
and 24) will be a Formula One race. As stated last month help
will be needed in timing and ]udgmg the race. Report to Ron

lllll

The month 0 f Sertember mll be a quiet one. It will be too hot for
serious flying anyway. October we will be doing something new.
Instead of having the swap meet at the meeting place we will have
it at the field. where by you can bring everything you do not
need and actually trade someone for something you do need and
to keep from getting bored there will be a fun fly also, all for
the $5.00 fee. more details to follow.

Gene Stdwell

© PROGRAM GHAIRMAN ©

This month we will have Jim Andervich from
the Los Angeles Department of Recreation and
Parks as our guest speaker. He will have much to
say about our flying field. It is realy importment
that you make every &f fort to be there.

Next month we will meet on Wed. the 23rd
instead of Tues. the 22nd. .‘Weg will tour the K & B
manufacturing plant. [ am sure that it will be fun
for all to see how your engines are made. All the
details will be in next months newsletter.

-
s

Jim Bradlay

=



Ist ANNUAL

DUCTED FAN FLY

OCTOBER 24=25 1987
SPONSORED BY THE
SAN FERNANDO VALLEY R/C FLYERS

FLYING PRE-REG. $10.00 £15.00 AT FIELD

LOTS TO EAT AND DRINK

FOOD

BRING THE WHOLE FAMILY AND AND ALL YOUR FRIENDS

FUN

MAKE CHECK PAYABLE TO THE SAN FERNANDO VALLEY FLYERS
AND SEND BY OCT. 15th TO
CARL STRONBERG
9950 ETON AVE.
CHATSWORTH, CA 91311
FOR MORE INFORMATION CALL CARL STRONBERG
(818)704-4600 FROM 9:00am TO 5:00pm MONDAY THRU FRIDAY

TAME e B
ADDRESS

CITY STATE = 7IP CODE -
PHONE__( )

MODEL RADIO FREQ.




FROM THE EDITOR

Some of you may have already noticed that
something new 1s happening at the field We have
some Los Angeles Department of Recreation and Parks
Rangers at the field from about 7:00am to 800pm on a
daily basis. They are surveying the flyers to see if
they belong to the Valley flyers and if they are
members of AMA. They are also passing out a list of
field rules, that are the same as we have been trying to
use all along, with the City letterhead on it. This
makes them official Los Angeles Department of
Recreation and Parks rules. Right now they are just
giving friendly warnings to the violators. After a
while they will be tougher with rules.

The article in the Daily News a few weeks ago seems
to have stirred things up a bit. It may be that the Ci~
is looking for some one to be responsible for the model
flying field and it looks like the wvalley flyers is it
Many of our members have been saying how we
should have more control over the field and now it
may come to pass. We will have to provide security on
a full time basis and see that all safety rules are
followed or really loose the field. So let us get our aet
together and see how well we can follow the rules
ourselves.

There will be much to talk about so don't miss any
meetings. Also remember the club will be needing
leadership in the future so if you think vou know how
things should be run, the way to get your idea's
implemented is to be on the Board of Directors and
work from within.

Yick



CLASSIFIED ADS

YOU TOO CAN HAVE YOUR AD HERE FOR ONLY #
CALL VICK

VICK MARTIN
COMFPPUTER CONSULTANT
818 881-1058

2g94-198

Tyt

JEWELERS

gflnz{a& g)a[[uia
2221 9)[“44[. ga[[uia

Personalized Dine gzuu[zy
g[uzda[l, Ca. Qrzio

Diamond J[u:&c[tsb

TYPING SERVICE )

GAIL DURST
(213) 656-0295

Letters ® Term Papers ® Resumes Documents
Repetitive Typing ® Envelopes * Labels

3.00 A MONTH
MARTIN FOR MORE INFORMATION.

ARNER
ENTER
ORLD

RAVEL

Grace Pelka
Travel Consultant
MONDAY - WEDNESDAY
6:00p.m. - 10p.m.
TUESDAY - SUNDAY

10:00a.m. - 9:00p.m.
22023 Sherman Way

Canoga Park, Califomia 9! 303

(818) 341-7194



CLASSIFIED ADDS

ANYONE WISHING TO PLACE AN ADD IN THIS PUBLICATION
PLEASE CALL VICK MARTIN 881-1058

THE VALLEY FLYER

VICK MARTIN
5834 SHOSHONE AVE.

ENCINO, CA 91316
Reprint permission given provided

credit given author and Vailey Flyers






